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Reminder: the zone in front of the school is closed to traffic from 7:50 am to 4:00 pm daily for the following reasons:  


it is a bus loading zone


it is used as a walking area by students at noon


it is designated as an area for classe to go during an emergency evacuation


Marked parking spaces are provided at the edge of the lawn for use by parents and visitors.  Students are asked to use the back row of parking area.


Thank you for helping us keep this area safe!
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Students that live within walking distance of the school are required to bring a one-time note into the office stating that they are permitted to walk home after school, which will be kept at the office.





Students Walking





In an effort to make transfers happen smoothly, we are asking that you send a written request to the school with your child indicating the address your child is going to, as well as the bus they need to travel on to get there.  These notes will be processed by the secretary each morning.  Bus transfers will not be granted for social purposes.  Students will be allowed one alternate address that bus passes will written for.  


Telephone requests are for emergency cases ONLY!





Bus Transfer Requests





Secretary hours:


8:00 am to 12:30 pm


1:00 pm to 3:45 pm








Bus Zone in Front of School





Please review the following School Bus Rules with your children:


Obey the driver


Respect others


Remain seated


keep aisle clear


talk quietly





School Bus Rules





I would like to extend a warm welcome to parents and students of Blackville School where we believe that everyone together can make a difference. I would also like to welcome new teaching staff and support staff to our School. I am privileged to have the opportunity to return this year as your principal and I feel honored to work with our highly qualified and dedicated staff, our wonderful students, and all of the supportive parents and families in our community. We will look forward in this 2013-2014 school year with optimism and success.


WE look forward to meeting you at our Meet and Greet the staff on September 12th @ 6:00 p.m. If you have any questions throughout the year please do not hesitate to call the office or drop in to see us as the invitation is always open.


 There are a lot of new changes to the teaching and administration positions.  A sincere welcome going out to our new teachers Matthew Sturgeon, Jeff Wilson, Christine Steeves, Sarah McGrath, Karri-Ann Sturgeon and Brandon Ryan.  Administrative Assistant Loretta Gorbett, Vice-Principal Ms Pamela Underhill and Principal Mr Rodney Buggie.





Student Fees


Please note the fee structure:


k-2		$15


3-5		$20


6-12		$25


Family	$60





Welcome Back





Back to �School!





�Just a reminder Blackville School is a peanut safe environment.  This means that any products containing peanuts cannot be brought to school. Thank you for your continued support.
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Policy 701





Visiting the School





Policy for the Protection of Students from Misconduct by Adults in the Public School System (1996).  


Please be reminded that adults who work, volunteer, or want to visit the school (ie. to have lunch) MUST have701 training.  This can now be accessed on the web at �HYPERLINK "http://www.701.nbed.nb.ca"�www.701.nbed.nb.ca� 





When visiting the school, please check in at the office.  All parents/visitors to the school must have a Visitor’s Pass if they are going to proceed further than the main office.  Visitor passes will not be issued during the course of the instructional day.  Should it be necessary that you need to communicate directly with your child, your child will be called to the office by the school secretary.  More than ever it is imperative that teachers get the most out of instructional time, so as not to impede on the education of our children.  Thank you for your anticipated co-operation.








Volunteers


if you are interested in volunteering at the school or know of someone who is, please advise the school secretary at 843-2900





Pediculosis (Head Lice)





Please be advised that since school started we have starting checking for head lice.  We are happy to report that zero cases of head lice were noted.   We will continue to do checks sporadically.  We are asking that parents help us keep the number of cases at zero by making regular checks at home.  Thank you for your cooperation with this. 





Smoking Policy 





Anglophone School District North has mandated that there be “NO SMOKING” on school property.  Students will not be permitted to leave school property for the purpose of smoking.





Address and personal information changes 





Cell Phone Policy 





Student cell phones are permitted on school property, however strict guidelines apply.  Cell phones are only permitted to be used in common areas of the school....open area, cafeteria, hallway, etc.  Students may use their cell phone before class, during morning break, lunchtime and after school.  Cell phones are not permitted to be on in classrooms.  Picture taking with cell-phones is strictly prohibited.


First offence:  Student surrenders cell phone to the supervising teacher who delivers it to administration.  Parent or guardian is required to come to school to get phone.


Second Offence:  Phone is taken to office by supervising teacher, administrator calls home, student will be suspended for one day or cell phone will be kept in the office for one week (7 days)


Third Offence:  Phone is taken to the office by supervising teacher, administrator calls home, student will be suspended for two days or cell phone will be kept in office for two weeks (14 days).   Further offences will result in escalating consequences.





Personal data information sheets have been sent home recently.  Please be sure to review them and make any necessary corrections before returning them.  If you have an e-mail address, please include it on the form.


Please sign and return all waiver forms that your child has brought home.  





Microwaves in Cafeteria





Microwave ovens are provided in the cafeteria for the purpose of heating food, not cooking food.  Line-ups for the microwave can be long and time-consuming.  Thank you for your cooperation with this. 





Immunization Clinic for grade 7 & 9 students is on October 8th.  More Information to follow.


For more information, you may also contact your local Public Health Office 843-2956 or 778-6102





Immunization Clinic





Blackville High School Web Page!!


	http//:Blackville.nbed.nb.ca





 





Dress Code 
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NO:


Headgear (caps, toques, headbands, hoods)


Inappropriate slogan t-shirts (reference to drugs/alcohol, sexual connotations


Excessively short shorts/skirts (hand width above the knee


Revealed midriffs (tops must meet top of pants)


Halter tops, bell tops, tube tops, muscle shirts, no strapless tops


Revealed undergarments, revealing tops


Shoulder straps must be wide enough so as not to display bra straps





Parents and guardians are encouraged to visit the Blackville High School web-site.  Again this year most of our teachers are posting daily homework, assignments, etc. Newsletters and school calendar will also be posted on the web page, as well as other useful links that may assist in your child’s learning.  Be sure to check it out!!





Attendance 





This year District 16 will be enforcing a stricter attendance policy (District Regulation 302: Attendance K-12) in an effort to maintain student academics and help our students learn.  The policy requires that for every absence a written note must be presented to the homeroom teacher upon the student’s return.  Furthermore, after five absences a phone call will be made home by the subject teacher to confirm with the parent/guardian the cause of said absences.  Educational research has proven that with a more regular and sustained attendance record, student performance improves. In the event a student misses twelve classes/days, a case conference will be setup and parents/guardians will be required to come to the school and meet with the school as well as representatives from District Office.


The school will be setting an attendance incentive, more information will follow once guidelines have been set. 








PSSC





Fellow parents: 


Once again another school year is upon us. For most of us it enables us a return to a routine way of life, to get back on schedule.  We hope that some of you can evaluate your schedules and find a couple of hours every other month to come together to lend your support to the Parent School Support Committee.  The election for this year’s Parent School Support Committee will be held at Blackville School on Tuesday, September 24th at 7:00 PM. The only way you can truly know what is going on at Blackville School is to come to Blackville School.  We will need three (3) parents to complete our committee.


I urge every parent to become involved in their child’s education process and to plan on attending this very important election.


Thank you!








Voice Mail





Message from Student Council





Talk Mail


The school will be switching to Schools Connects through Synrevoice by the end of September.  This system will be using the information that you have already provided to the school on the student information sheets.  








To the parents of BHS students


My name is Cassandra Waugh.  I am in grade 12, and also the Student Council President.  I, along with Whitney Tucker (1st Vice), Graham Manderville (2nd vice) and Candace Purcell (secretary), extend a warm welcome back to all students of Blackville School on behalf of your Student Council Executive.  To kick off the school year, there will be a middle school dance on Wednesday, September 11th from 6:00 to 8:00.  Chips & pop will be sold, and all proceeds will be going to the 2014 grad class.  Admission is $5.  The high School will be having a welcome back dance on Thursday, Sept. 12th from 8:30 to 10:45, and is being put on by the student council.  Hope everyone can make it!


Sincerely, your student council president


Cassandra Waugh





Yearbooks





If you have any suggestions for the 2013-2014 yearbook let us know! 


Information on pricing will be released soon.


Online ordering will also be available. 


Brand new yearbook design.


Start saving NOW! 








School Calendar





September	12th		Meet and Greet the staff 6:00 pm


		24th		PSSC meeting and elections 7:00 pm


		





October 	8th		Immunization Clinic Grade 7 & 9


10th		Professional Learning Day (All Schools Closed)


		11th		Professional Learning Day (All Schools Closed)


		14th		Thanksgiving Day





November	11th 		Remembrance Day


		22nd		Parent-Teacher/Professional Learning Day (All Schools Closed)





December	20th		Last Day of First Term (Christmas Break)





January	6th		Professional Learning Day (All Schools Closed)


		7th		First Day for students





February	17th		Professional Learning Day (All Schools Closed)





March		3-7		March Break


21st	Parent-Teacher/Professional Learning Day (Elementary & Middle Schools Closed	


			


April 		4th		Parent-Teacher/Professional Learning Day (High schools Closed)


		17th		Professional Learning Day (All Schools Closed)


		18th		Good Friday


		21st		Easter Monday





May		1st		NBTA Branch Meetings (All Schools Closed)


		2nd		NBTA Council Day (All Schools Closed)


		19th		Victoria Day





June		19th		Blackville Graduation


		20th		Last Day for Students


		24th		Last Day for Teachers





HOME AND SCHOOL 





Home and School would like to welcome back parents and students to a new school year.  We are a non-profit organization working to benefit our children.  We are always looking for new members and ideas.  Home and School has meetings once a month, if any parents are interested in volunteering in any way please feel free to contact any of the following people.  President Necia Nash 843-6870, Vice President Kelly Hallihan 778-0188, Secretary Melissa Curtis 843-6012, Treasurer Dawn Hannah 622-5521, Treasurer Amanda Brennan 843-6241.  Also check out our link on Blackville School website.  








